AQUINAS COLLEGE RESOURCES COMMITTEE
                        Date: 6 June 2017
                             
                                                                                    Time: 4.30 pm








    


           Venue: The College
GOVERNORS PRESENT
Miss M Braithwaite, Mr P Carter, Mrs H Dove, Mrs R Hewitt, Mr P Horton, Cllr T P McGee and                   Mr D Pearson.  

Miss M Braithwaite in the Chair
IN ATTENDANCE
Mrs D Blackburn
Assistant Principal (Finance)

Miss E Bradbury
Head of Adult Education (Item 5)


Mr T Conlon

Clerk to the Governing Body
   1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Mr C Broda.                         
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Governors and Staff were asked to declare any interest, which they may have in any of the items on the Agenda for this meeting. Mr Carter and Mrs Blackburn declared an interest in Item 8 in relation to the Greater Manchester Pension Fund.
3.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The Minutes of the meetings held on 14 February 2017 were agreed as a correct record.

4.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES


There were no matters arising that were not covered by the agenda for the meeting. 

5.        CHARGING POLICY FOR CONTINUING EDUCATION COURSES

Miss Bradbury introduced a paper that had been circulated prior to the meeting that gave details of the proposed fees to be charged for Adult and Continuing Education Courses for 2017/2018, along with a comparison for 2016/2017. The paper also detailed the courses that would be offered from September 2017. Where applicable the fees include registration and examination costs. 

Governors noted the following:

a) A level Law would be offered as new course for 2017/2018. All ages 19+ who do not have a full level 3 qualification will have to pay the full cost of the course. If the course does not recruit sufficient 
numbers, AAT level 3 will be offered.

b) GCSE English and Mathematics continue to be fully funded by the ESFA and are free for those students aged 19+ who have not yet achieved a Grade A* - C. Others pay full fee.
c) Courses offered at full cost recovery

i)  AAT Award in Bookkeeping Level 1

ii) AAT Certificate in Bookkeeping Level 2

iii) AAT Award in Computerised Accounts Level 1 and 2

d) Shakespeare and Drama will be offered as a new course.


e) Leisure Course fees are in line with other providers.

f) All courses must cover the cost of the tutor.

RESOLVED: That the fees as set be recommended for approval to the Governing Body.  

6.
HEALTH AND SAFETY REPORT

Mrs Blackburn introduced a paper that had been prepared by Neil Lowe, Health and Safety Adviser, which had been circulated to Governors prior to the meeting. The paper covered the following areas:

a) Reporting of Injuries, Diseases and Dangerous Occurrences Regulations (RIDDOR). It was noted that one report had been made under RIDDOR in this academic year as a result of a member of the public receiving hospital treatment as a direct result of the accident.  Whilst this is recorded as member of the public it actually related to a student as they are defined as such under RIDDOR. 

b) Six staff members have been affected by work related ill health resulting in a cumulative absence of 60 days including weekends and bank holidays. In the same period for 2015/2016, 10 members of staff had been affected by work related ill health leading to a loss of 101 days with work related stress accounting for 68 days. The most significant cause of absence is work related stress which accounts for 53 of the total recorded days lost to work related ill health and affected 4 members of staff. All cases have been appropriately investigated and remedial measures put into place.

c) Health and Safety committee meetings have taken place as scheduled throughout the year.

d) There are no significant findings to be reported to Governors.

e) There have been no new regulatory changes that have made a significant impact on the College. 

f) In January 2017 the Internal Auditors of the college undertook a high level review covering health and safety management in the college. Mr Horton sought clarification on the Auditors role. Cllr McGee replied that they were looking to see if systems, policies and procedures are in place.  This report was considered by the Audit Committee at its meeting on13 February 2017.

g) The college has expanded upon the Health and Safety Executive “Management Standards' process this year by running focus groups with staff.

A full report covering the academic year will be provided for the next meeting.
RESOLVED: That the report be received. 

7.
MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS
Mrs Blackburn circulated the Management Accounts for May 2017.  A discussion took place on the May Accounts with particular reference to the following:

a) There had been a trading surplus of £292,000 to date. The monthly results for May 2017 show a profit of £7,000. The forecast outturn for 2016/2017 is around £257k.
b) There has been no capital repayment to the loan this month. The repayments are quarterly in March, June, September and December. 

c) At the end of May 2017 an amount of £4.0m was held on deposit. This comprises of £2.5m on deposit for a year to April 2018 at 0.8 and £1.5m on deposit until October 2017 at 1%.

A discussion took place on the changes from 1 April 2017 to the Greater Manchester Pension Fund

(GMPF) for support staff. The college will have to include an FRS 17 note with the end of year

accounts. The Employers contribution has increased from 17% to 18% in April 2017 at an additional

cost of around £17,000 each year for the next three years. Notes of a meeting on 12 May 2017 with the

GMPF and sixth form colleges in the area had been circulated prior to the meeting. Mr Horton asked

who controls the GMPF and does any part of the fund come under the jurisdiction of the Mayor for

Greater Manchester. Mrs Blackburn replied that the GMPF is an independent body administered by

Tameside MBC and is part of the Local Government Pension Scheme and does not come under the

jurisdiction of the Mayor for Greater Manchester.
If Members had any questions on the May Accounts they were asked to contact Mrs Blackburn.

RESOLVED: That the Accounts for May 2017 be received.

8.
      BUDGET 2017/2018
Mrs Blackburn drew Governors’ attention to the papers that had been circulated prior to the meeting in relation to the proposed budget for 2017/2018. The papers contained a) a spreadsheet of cash income and expenditure b) the same converted into accounting format and c) a written summary.

The EFA and SFA  (who have now been re-amalgamated and named ESFA) have confirmed that the income from them for 2017/2018 will be £9,531,026 compared with £8,872,481 for 2016/2017 and is an increase of £658,545. The funding is based on 2226 students compared with 2096 for last year. High needs funding remains unchanged at £252k for 42 students; this element of funding provides the first £6,000 additional support funding per High Needs students who need one to one support. 

Funding for students with high level additional learning support is shown as £93,855, however, the local authority have agreed an additional payment of £116,000 which is still £100,000 less than requested. Miss Braithwaite asked why was the high needs income the figure £108,313 less this year. Mrs Blackburn replied that at the time of completing the budget the additional income for new students in September, now £116,000, had not been negotiated. The budget relates only to the students in L6 who 
will progress to U6 in September. 

The draft budget shows a contingency reserve of £163,775 compared to £120,715 last year, whilst the trading surplus is £333,083. Cllr McGee added that the only major increases had been in staffing due to additional students and examination fees.

Mr Pearson advised Governors that over the years the college has had to make significant savings, offset to some degree by the rise in student numbers but the college cannot continue to grow, it needs to consolidate its position. Mrs Blackburn added that decisions had been made on curriculum planning in respect of class sizes but a reduction in the number of courses offered would then begin to affect the differentiation between School and college sixth forms. Mr Horton asked would there be an increase in funding if there was a change of government? Mr Pearson replied that it would take time for any changes to settle down and that he felt that there would not be any major changes.

Cllr McGee advised Governors that the SCFA national conference was next week and that he felt sure that the implication of the election would be high on the agenda. He added that the college had been able to increase its numbers whilst other colleges were reducing in size. Mrs Dove asked what was the position locally? Cllr McGee replied that there was an increase in student numbers moving forward. Mr Pearson added that the position locally is very fragile. Mr Carter felt that there could be implications for the college if more schools start to have a sixth form. Cllr McGee replied that schools with sixth forms  subsidise the sixth form at the expenses of the rest of the school. This could not continue and as a result the schools would have to reduce the numbers of courses that they can offer. The minimum student number for a sixth form was considered to be 200 when the local authority introduced sixth form colleges. 
RESOLVED: That the draft budget for 2017/2018 as presented be recommended to the Governing Body for approval. 

9         NATIONAL FUNDING POSITION

Mr Pearson advised Governors that the funding for the college has been fixed by the previous Government for the remainder of its term of office. No matter what the result of the current election it was felt that there would be little change.

10.
AUTHORISATION OF TWO YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN

Mrs Blackburn advised Governors that the two year financial plan has to be submitted to the ESFA by the end of July 2017. The plan includes the outturn for 2016/2017, the budget for 2017/2018 and 2018/2019. At the moment due to Purdah, the template for the plan has yet to be issued. 
The plan may be ready for the Governing Body meeting scheduled for 27 June 2017. If not the Chairperson would need to sign the Two Year Plan on behalf of the Governing Body. 

RESOLVED:  That the Chairperson be authorised to sign the Two Year Plan on behalf of the Governing Body. 

11.
SELF EVALUATION TOOL

Mrs Blackburn introduced the paper on A Good Practice Self-Evaluation Tool for the Resources Committee that had been circulated prior to the meeting. The guide describes a Resources Committee members' roles and responsibilities in detail and provides the context in which a committee operates. The tool can be used to assess the committee's performance.

After a discussion it was agreed that that each member would complete the evaluation tool and return it to the Clerk of the Governors no later than 27 June 2017, the date for the next Governing Body meeting. A report would be prepared for consideration at the next meeting of the committee.
12.       ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mr Pearson advised Governors that the SFCA were oganising a campaign “Save Our Sixth Forms” and were asking all colleges to become involved in the campaign. As part of the campaign the college had been asked to submit a photograph of Governors showing their support for the campaign. Governors agreed and a photograph was taken to pass on to the SFCA.
13.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting to be held on Tuesday 7 November 2017 at 4.30pm, subject to the Calendar of Meetings being agreed by the Governing Body at its meeting on 27 June 2017.

Signed ____________________


Date __________________



Chairperson
